
‭Social Committee General Meeting –November 13, 2023‬

‭Members Present‬‭:  Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Jeanie‬‭Kunz, Enid Lobel, Pat McCann,  Donna McPhillips, Barbara Milligan, Lea Tyler,‬
‭Donna Varvaris, Millie Wallace, Rhonda Galvin, Holly White.‬ ‭Board Member:‬‭Bill Schalleur‬

‭Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.‬

‭Approval of Minutes—‬‭Barbara M. made a motion to approve‬‭the October, 2023 minutes. Pat Mc. seconded the motion, and it‬
‭passed.‬

‭Treasurer’s Report—‬‭Cassie D. said the October 2023‬‭account balance was $5495.33 less the Good Neighbor account of $1,082.78 for‬
‭a net balance of $4412.55.‬

‭Activity Reports—‬

‭●‬ ‭October‬‭29‬‭th‬ ‭Line Dancing Party had approximately‬‭40 attendees. Most danced some watched. The instructor was Joan‬
‭Whitely.  Some residents requested a weekly class.  She is willing to teach.  We will investigate having this class.‬

‭●‬ ‭November 4‬‭th‬ ‭Sloan Cocktail Party, Starry Night- was‬‭attended by more than 70 residents. Everyone wore Black and/or‬
‭White.  Many commented on the delicious food and décor.‬

‭●‬ ‭November 5‬‭th‬ ‭Sunday Speaker Series was attended by‬‭approximately 60 residents.  Jaimie Colonna, a Physical Therapist at‬
‭Moss Rehab in KOP, presented a program by the Bone Health and Osteoporosis Foundation on healthy bones and posture.‬

‭●‬ ‭November 11‬‭th‬ ‭Coffee at the Clubhouse was attended‬‭by 35 people. Lea T. reported that there is a balance of $104.35.  It‬
‭was Veterans Day and Veterans were treated to coffee and refreshments.  Ray Buckley thanked the Coffee committee for‬
‭changing the date and the nice presentation of food.‬

‭●‬ ‭November 11‬‭th‬ ‭RAP Veteran’s Day Tribute was attended‬‭by approximately 60 residents and Upper Providence Fire personnel.‬
‭Ray thanked all those who helped to make it a great presentation.‬

‭Upcoming Events—‬

‭●‬ ‭Enid L. reported that the December 3 Holiday Dinner Dance has 105 paid attendees signed up.‬
‭●‬ ‭Lea T. said the December 10 Sunday Speaker Series is in rehearsal.‬
‭●‬ ‭Carol Koman and Jane Merritt are coordinating the December 17 Holiday Cookie Walk/Exchange.‬

‭There are 37 people signed up to participate.  Groups of 10 will choose cookies while those waiting will sip hot chocolate‬
‭provided by the committee.‬

‭CAB Liaison—‬‭Bill S. reminded the group of the upcoming‬‭Annual Board Meeting.  Phase 1 roads are to be paved April or May 2024.‬

‭Discussion—‬

‭●‬ ‭Progressive Dinner:  a committee has formed to plan a Progressive Dinner in 2024.  Another meeting is planned for‬
‭December.  Exploring caterers.‬

‭●‬ ‭Red Cross Drive: Barb M. reported that a blood drive will be held, tentatively, April of 2024.‬
‭●‬ ‭Sunday Speaker Series:  A presentation on Estate Planning is in the process of discussion with Scott Reidenbach an attorney‬

‭who works with our HOA and others.‬
‭●‬ ‭Line Dancing Class:  Mary P. is looking into a line dancing class at the Sloan clubhouse on a weekly basis.‬
‭●‬ ‭Club House Holiday Decorations:  Enid L, Cathy S and Linda K. will decorate the Hills clubhouse.  Lea T, Donna Mc, Pat Mc,‬

‭and Holly White will decorate the Sloan clubhouse.‬
‭●‬ ‭Phillies Bus Trip:  Ray  reported the 2024 Phillies trip is tentatively set for May 23, 2024.‬
‭●‬ ‭The next Social Committee meeting is scheduled for December  11, 2023 at 7PM.‬

‭Since there was no further business, Jeanie K made a motion to adjourn.  Holly W seconded, and the motion passed.‬

‭Respectfully submitted,‬

‭Enid Lobel, vice chairperson for‬

‭Debbie McDowell, Secretary‬


